STATE OF ALASKA

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET DIVISION OF GOVERNMENTAL COORDINATION

SOUTHEAST REGIONAL OFFICE

431 NORTH FRANKLIN P.O. BOX AW, SUITE 101 JUNEAU, ALASKA 99811-0165 PHONE: (907) 465-3562

SOUTHCENTRAL REGIONAL OFFICE

2600 DENALI STREET -SUITE 700 ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99503-2798 PHONE: (907) 274-1581

STEVE COWPER, GOVERNOR

CENTRAL OFFICE

P.O. BOX AW JUNEAU, ALASKA 99811-0165 PHONE: (907) 465-3562

NORTHERN REGIONAL OFFICE

675 SEVENTH AVENUE STATION H FAIRBANKS, ALASKA 99701-4596 PHONE: (907) 456-3084

December 8, 1987

Mr. John Rogers Associate Regional Director U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 1011 E. Tudor Road Anchorage, AK 99503

Dear Mr. Rogers:

Thank you for your letter of November 10 seeking state participation in preparation of a cooperative management agreement for river corridors in the Togiak National Wildlife Refuge. I agree with the October 30 Fish and Wildlife Service and state staff assessment that an interagency effort may provide the most effective management strategy for this area.

In response to state agency requests, I have asked Sally Gibert in the Anchorage Office of this Division to contact appropriate state representatives and coordinate their follow-up participation in the work group you have described. She will be contacting Paul Schmidt with a list of state staff in the near future.

I share your view that this cooperative effort, if successful, could provide a basis for subsequent cooperative agreements in other areas. While a cooperative agreement will likely not resolve all of the challenging management issues in the Togiak Refuge, it has the potential to address concerns that neither the State of Alaska nor the Fish and Wildlife Service can readily resolve independently. By copy of this letter, I am alerting affected state agencies and asking for their support and assistance in this endeavor.

Sincerely,

Robert L. Grogan

Director

Mr. John Rogers U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

December 8, 1987

Commissioner Brady, Department of Natural Resources cc/att.: Commissioner Collinsworth, Department of Fish and Game Commissioner Hickey, Department of Transportation and Public Facilities

Commissioner Kelso, Department of Environmental

Conservation

Rod Swope, Office of the Governor

Paul Schmidt, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

Dave Fisher, Togiak Refuge Manager

Sally Gibert, Division of Governmental Coordination

pr87120302clh

Title: Togiak Letter to Rogers (w/attachment)

- [120] The Honorable Judy Brady, Department of Natural Resources, Juneau
- [1372] Mr. Al Carson, Department of Fish and Game, Anchorage
- [248] The Honorable Don Collinsworth, Department of Fish and Game, Juneau
- [942] Ms. Tina Cunning, Department of Fish and Game, Nome
- [944] Mr. Clay Hardy, U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, Anchorage
- [1419] Mr. Terry Haynes, Department of Fish and Game Subsistence Division, Fairbanks
- [1268] The Honorable Mark Hickey, Dept. of Transportation & Public Facilities, Juneau
- [1288] The Honorable Dennis Kelso, Department of Environmental Conservation, Juneau
- [1377] Mr. Mark Kuwada, Department of Fish & Game, Anchorage
- [1258] Mr. Craig Lindh, Division of Governmental Coordination, Juneau
- [1] Mr. Mark Mayo, Department of Transportation and Public Facilities, Anchorage
- [1254] Mr. Joe Mazzoni, U. S. Fish & Wildlife Service, Anchorage
- [469] Mr. Larry Ostrovsky, Department of Natural Resources, Juneau
- [22] Mr. Rod Swope, Office of the Governor, Juneau
- [1239] Mr. Rob Walkinshaw, Department of Natural Resources, Anchorage
- [1240] Mr. Dan Wilkerson, Department of Environmental Conservation, Anchorage
 - Mr. Dave Fisher, Togiak Refuge Manager
 - Mr. Paul Schmidt, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service